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Appeal from an order of the Family Court, Erie County (Kevin M.
Carter, J.), entered April 27, 2010 in a proceeding pursuant to Family
Court Act article 6.  The order dismissed the petition alleging a
violation of a prior order of visitation.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the order so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed without costs.

Memorandum:  Petitioner father appeals from an order in this
Family Court Act article 6 proceeding dismissing his petition alleging
that respondent mother violated a prior order of visitation with
respect to the parties’ son.  We reject the father’s contention that
Family Court erred in dismissing the petition without conducting a
hearing.  “It is well established that due process does not mandate a
hearing in every instance where contempt is sought [based on the
violation of a court order]; it need only be conducted if a factual
dispute exists [that] cannot be resolved on the papers alone” (Bowie v
Bowie, 182 AD2d 1049, 1050; see also Matter of Lynda D. v Stacy C., 37
AD3d 1151; cf. Matter of Lisa B.I. v Carl D.I., 46 AD3d 1451). 
Moreover, a hearing is not required even where a factual dispute
exists when the allegations set forth in the petition are insufficient
to support a finding of contempt (see Matter of Palacz v Palacz, 249
AD2d 930, lv dismissed 92 NY2d 920).  Here, no hearing was required
because the father failed to indicate how the mother allegedly
violated the order.  In addition, as the court properly noted, the
order that the father sought to enforce was ambiguous.  
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